DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF, G-9
600 ARMY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20310-0600

December 12, 2019
Base Realignment and Closure Division

Mr. John Kieling

Chief, Hazardous Waste Bureau

New Mexico Environment Department
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303

RE: Bench Scale and Pilot Testing Work Plan Withdrawal Letter, Fort Wingate Depot
Activity, McKinley County, New Mexico, EPA #NM6213820974, HWB-FWDA-19-002

Dear Mr. Kieling:

The Army is respectfully withdrawing the document titled Bench Scale and Pilot Testing Work
Plan, Fort Wingate Depot Activity, McKinley County, New Mexico dated April 16, 2019 from
further review due to scope limitations and non-availability of adequate contract capacity
needed to address the New Mexico Environment Department’s (NMED) comments included in
the Notice of Disapproval (NOD) letter dated July 12, 2019, HWB-FWDA-19-002. The original
purpose of this voluntary document submission was to expedite the cleanup process by
conducting the bench and pilot scale treatability studies parallel to the RFI to support the future
Corrective Measures Study. The NMED comment letter dated July 12, 2019 is requesting to
expand the scope of the bench scale and pilot testing to a full-scale Corrective Measure Study.
Therefore, subject to the availability of funds and final approval of the Northern Groundwater
RFI report currently underway, the Army will program a new contract to address the NMED
requirements per the July 12, 2019 comment letter in a Corrective Measure Study Work Plan.

This is an official request to withdraw from further NMED review the document titled: Final
Bench Scale and Pilot Testing Work Plan to support Future Corrective Measure Study, Fort
Wingate Depot Activity, McKinley County, NM. Please confirm your decision regarding this
matter.

If you have questions or require further information, please call me at (505) 721-9770.

Sincerely,
signed by
PATTERSON.M, SONMARK.C.12292144
K.C.122921449 19.12.12 12:00:25

Mark Patterson
BRAC Environmental Coordinator

Enclosures

CF:

Dave Cobrain, NMED HWB

Ben Wear, NMED HWB

Michiya Suzuki, NMED HWB

Chuck Hendrickson, U.S EPA Region 6
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lan Thomas, BRACD

Mark Patterson, FWDA BEC
Steve Smith, USACE

Saqib Khan, USACE SWT
Sharlene Begay-Platero, Navajo Nation
Oliver Whaley, Navajo EPA
Mark Harrington, Pueblo of Zuni
Clayton Seoutewa, SW BIA
George Padilla, Navajo BIA

B.J. Howerton, BIA

Jennifer Turner, DOI

Admin Record, OH/NM



Chrislt.x Esler

From: Christy Esler <cesler@sundance-inc.net>

Sent: Thursday, December 12, 2018 2:47 PM

To: john.kieling@state.nm.us

Cc: (dave.cobrain@state.nm.us); Ben Wear (benjamin.wear@state.nm.us); Michiya Suzuki;

hendrickson.charles@epa.gov; lan Thomas (ian.m.thomas2.civ@mail.mil); Patterson,
Mark C CIV (US); Steven Smith (steve.w.smith@usace.army.mil); Sharlene Begay-Platero;
Oliver Whaley; Mark Harrington; Kelly Noble (Kelly.Noble@ashiwi.org); Clayton
Seoutewa; george.padilla@bia.gov; B.J Howerton; Jennifer Turner; Sagib SWF Khan
(Saqib.Khan@usace.army.mil)

Subject: Bench Scale and Pilot Testing Work Plan Withdrawal Letter, Fort Wingate Depot Activity
Attachments: Bench Scale_Pilot Testing WP Withdrawal Ltr_FWDA_12_Dec_2019 (002).pdf
Mr. Kieling,

The Army is respectfully withdrawing the document titled Bench Scale and Pilot Testing Work Plan Withdrawal Letter,
Fort Wingate Depot Activity, McKinley County, New Mexico dated April 16, 2019 from further review, please see the
attached letter.

If you have questions or require further information, please all Mark Patterson at 505-721-9770.

FedEx Tracking Number: 8149 6545 7125

Respectfully submitted.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:
This message (including any attachments or enclosures) contains information that may be confidential and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity
named above. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify me by return email and destroy the communication.









